
WEEKLY BULLETIN 4 ​Info for St Nic’s Parents & Carers      25​th   
September 2020  
 
 

"Sing to the Lord a new song (when you are in the shower), sing to the Lord, all the 
earth (except in school). 

Sing to the Lord (under your breath) and praise his name! 
From Psalm 96 - Covid version! 

 
1. COMMUNICATION 

• Website: ​please check the website for answers to any queries before contacting the office. 
• Emails: ​please use ​office@stnm.org.uk​ to contact the school with queries. 
• School Office: parents and carers should ​not enter the foyer unless they have a pre-arranged appointment.                               

Please refer to the school website for information or email / phone if you have any queries 01273 454470. 
• Calendar​: term dates, upcoming events etc. This can be filtered by year group to help you find dates relevant to                                       

you. Follow the link for instructions on how to ​use ​or ​subscribe ​to the calendar. 
• Letters / Emails sent home this week​:​ ​Click on the link to see past letters: 

➢ Letter from Public Health England – 25​th​ September 
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56 

 
2. INFORMATION ABOUT UPCOMING EVENTS 

● Harvest – non-uniform day, Friday 9​th October: as we are unable to collect harvest tins and dried foods in                                     
the usual way this year due to Covid safety restrictions, we have decided to support our local homeless charities                                     
by organising a non-uniform day on Friday 9​th October. In exchange for this, we would be very grateful if your                                       
child can bring in a suggested donation of £1, which will be split between the Off The Fence Trust and Turning                                         
Tides. Both provide shelter and food to homeless people in the Brighton and Worthing areas. Many thanks for                                   
your support.  

 
3. WORSHIP & ETHOS 

● Awesome Assemblies: ​This week’s assembly is ​Fruits of the Spirit: Banana Joy, ​please click on the link:                                 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5mC2y12IcZQ&safe=true  

 
4. CHRISTMAS CARDS! ​Don’t forget to place your order online and ​return the artwork to school by Thursday 8​th                                   

October. 
 

5. SCHOOL CENSUS DAY, Thursday 1​st October: it is vital that we secure the full level of funding to which we                                       
are entitled for Free School Meals. The government provides funding for each child that has a free school meal on                                       
the two census dates, 1​st October and 21​st January. If your child is entitled to a free school meal (including all                                         
children in YR, 1 and 2) they will be offered a hot meal on these dates, even if they do not normally have a hot meal;                                                   
so they do not need to bring in a packed lunch on this day. The menu is at the end of this bulletin. You do not                                                   
need to take further action unless your child has a dietary requirement that Chartwells are not aware of – please                                       
read the​ ​West Sussex Special Diet Process​ which includes a form to return to Chartwells. 

 
6. OCTOPUS CLUB: Please ensure that children attending Octopus club are dropped off between 8.00 - 8.20am at                                 

the very latest.  We cannot guarantee they will get any food after this time. 
 

7. BOOK BAGS: ​in the 11​th September bulletin we reminded you that children in Reception up to Year 3 should only                                       
be using book bags. We have noticed that some children are still using backpacks so we are asking you again to                                         
please make sure they only have book bags – we do not have enough space on the pegs in the corridors and we                                             
need to keep floors clear for safety reasons and cleaning. The only exception is if a child is attending an after school                                           
club which requires them to carry additional equipment. It is confusing for children who have been told they are not                                       
allowed a backpack and then see others in their class with one. Once the children reach Y4, they are able to bring a                                             
backpack as there is adequate room.  We would really appreciate your support with this.  
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8. REQUEST FOR ABSENCE FORMS: ​please remember to complete a request for absence form prior to time                               

taken out of school as per the school website. 
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/_site/data/files/absence/580AE5D8D094A652568D76AC741AED72.pdf  
Absence from learning: The school strongly advises parents and carers to encourage good attendance in order to                                 
minimise any disruption to their child(ren)’s education. The procedure for requesting absence from learning will be: 
1.The parent or carer will obtain a "Request for Absence from School in Exceptional Circumstances" form from                                 

the school office or website prior to the absence. 
2.The parent or carer will fill in and return the form to the school office, prior to the absence, which should                                         

include a full explanation of why the request is exceptional. 
3.The Headteacher will decide whether to authorise the absence in line with the Attendance policy, local guidelines                                 

and DfE guidelines. 
 

9. PTA: ​The PTA works with the school to raise much needed funds to support our children. We are currently                                     
raising funds for a number of items on the school wish list, including a running track to be installed on the school                                           
field and an outdoor classroom area. Due to circumstances right now, we are very limited in the fundraising events                                     
we are able to run and we expect our income to be greatly reduced this year - but do watch this space as we are                                                 
working on a few exciting ideas!  If you have any ideas for non-contact fundraisers, please do get in touch with us.   
● Can you give a monthly donation to the PTA? ​If you are able to donate a monthly amount to the PTA, via                                           

bank transfer standing order, please see details in the attached Gift Aid declaration form. If you are a UK                                     
taxpayer, as a registered charity, we can claim an additional 25% of your donation from the government (please                                   
complete and sign a hard copy of the form if you are eligible).  Even just £1 per month makes a huge difference. 

● Raising funds for the PTA when buying from Amazon: ​AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for                                 
you to support the PTA every time you shop, at no cost to you. The prices and choice are still the same and                                             
0.5% of your purchase price will be donated to the PTA. ​To select the PTA as your charity ​on your first visit to                                             
smile.amazon.co.uk select ​St Nicolas & St Mary Primary School PTA from the list of charities before you begin                                   
shopping. Amazon will remember your charity and, with every eligible purchase made through AmazonSmile,                           
make a donation to the PTA. 

● Recycling: ​Everyone has done such an amazing job of keeping and sorting their lockdown recycling. Over the                                 
summer, £192.50 was paid out to the PTA from Terracycle for all our recycling to date. We also hope to                                       
announce a new major recycling stream very soon! There is a guide at the end of the bulletin about 'What goes                                         
in the bin?' A more detailed 'New September 2020 recycling guide' which details specifically what items can and                                   
importantly, ​cannot ​be put in the bins can be found on the PTA section of the website:  ​CLICK HERE  

 
10. HEALTH & SAFETY – CORONAVIRUS 

● NHS Track & Trace App: ​please see details on page 3 on how to download the new app. 
● Getting tested: ​to book an appointment or order a home kit please go to                           

https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test​ ​or call the NHS on 119 if you have problems using the internet. 
● Everyone’s responsibility: ​could we please remind you all that it is everyone’s responsibility to be aware of                                 

government guidance and to keep up-to-date with changes. We are relying on parents, carers and staff to be                                   
vigilant and careful. Please check the government website for information and updates                       
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus  

 
11. Pop-up Cycle Lanes – feedback needed! The Govt has provided WSCC with funds to install temporary                                 

emergency pop up cycle lanes. Further information on the government initiative is here.                         
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/2-billion-package-to-create-new-era-for-cycling-and-walking The cycleways     
will be closely monitored to ensure they are having a positive impact on local travel: this will include how well used                                         
they are by cyclists and any positive or negative impact on congestion, safety and air quality. ​Members of the                                     
public are invited to complete a survey on all seven of the schemes via this link: 
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/roads-and-travel/roadworks-and-projects/road-projects/pop-up-cycle-lanes/ 
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12. Secondary School Open Days 

● Sir Robert Woodard Academy: ​Virtual Open Evening LIVE ON THURSDAY 1st OCTOBER 7PM. Virtual                           
tour of the Academy, hear from the students, presentation by Principal Kieran Scanlon, online Q&A session.                               
www.srwa.woodard.co.uk  enquiries@srwa.woodard.co.uk 01903 767434 

● Our Lady of Sion: Our Lady of Sion school is holding two open days in early October. Both are by                                       
appointment only and have restricted numbers of places available: ​Saturday 3​rd October 10am – noon and                               
Thursday 8​th October 6 – 8pm​. If you are interested in going along, please visit their website to book a place.                                         
www.sionschool.org.uk/admissions/open-days​. 
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PTA contributions and Gift Aid 
 

Did you know that you can help raise funds for our school by donating each month via standing order? We can even claim                                             
back 25p for every £1 you donate if you are a UK taxpayer. 
 

In the past Gift Aid has boosted our funds considerably. It is tax claimed back from the Inland Revenue from donations                                         
made to us out of your earned income. The procedure for this is very simple. We ask our parents to sign the enclosed                                             
declaration form (this only has to be done once whilst you are at school) to confirm their employment. The declaration can                                         
be cancelled at any time. Following this, every time the signatory supports the PTA with a donation or if a sponsored event                                           
is supported, the PTA can claim the Gift Aid on the contribution. 
 

There is nothing further for you to do and we need no other information from you. The issue of Gift Aid is taken on trust                                                 
and you can support more than one charity in this way. ​We will share only your name and address with the HM Revenue                                             
and Customs in order to make a claim. Your personal information will be stored securely at the school and in protected                                         
computer files held on secure devices only. 
 

If a parent of each child in one class of 30 children were to contribute just £1 per month, via standing order, we would                                               
raise £360 per year. If we are able to claim Gift Aid for each of those contributions, this would rise to £450 – an extra                                                 
£90!  
 

If you would like to set up a standing order to the PTA, you can find our bank details below. Most banks have this facility                                                 
available for you to do yourself with online banking, but do let us know if you would like a paper standing order form to                                               
complete & return to your bank. Remember, you choose the amount you donate - every donation, be it £1 or £20, helps                                           
raise those funds to purchase items that will benefit all of our children. You can also make a one-off payment via bank                                           
transfer, if you would like to. 
 

Please do return the declaration below to the school office for the attention of the PTA Treasurer 
 

Bank Details 
Name: St Nicolas & St Mary Church of England School PTA Covenant Scheme 
Sort Code: 60-19-17          Account Number: 05413249 
 

Charity Gift Aid Declaration – multiple donation 

Boost your donation by 25p of Gift Aid for every £1 you donate 

Gift Aid can be reclaimed by the charity from the tax you pay for the current tax year. Your address is 
needed to identify you as a current UK taxpayer. 

 

In order to Gift Aid your donation you must tick the box below: 
 

□ ​I want to Gift Aid my donation of £_____ and any donations I make in the future or have made in the past 4 years to: 
 

Name of Charity: St Nicolas & St Mary Church of England Primary School Parent Teacher Association 
I am a UK taxpayer and understand that if I pay less Income Tax and/or Capital Gains Tax than the amount of Gift Aid                                               
claimed on all my donations in that tax year it is my responsibility to pay any difference. 
 

My Details: 
Title_____________ First name or initial(s)___________________ Surname________________________________ 
 

Full home address _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Postcode ________________________ Date_____________________ 
 

Please notify the charity if you: 
● want to cancel this declaration 
● change your name or home address 
● No longer pay sufficient tax on your income and/or capital gains 

 



If you pay Income Tax at the higher or additional rate and want to receive the additional tax relief due to you, you must include all                                                   
your Gift Aid donations on your Self-Assessment tax return or ask HM Revenue and Customs to adjust your tax code.   



 
 

 



 



 

 
 
 



 
 
  



 



 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 

Neither the Governors nor West Sussex County Council support or recommend the advice, products or services offered nor the organisations offering 
them.  Individuals should satisfy themselves on the suitability of any of the advice, products or services and on the nature and standing of these 
organisations (or any mentioned in this bulletin or any other publication). 

 


